
BIBLE READING PLAN 

Sunday, July 21 John 3:1-21 1 Chronicles 12 Zechariah 2 

Monday, July 22 John 3:22-36 1 Chronicles 13-14 Zechariah 3 

Tuesday, July 23 John 4:1-26 1 Chronicles 15:1-16:6 Zechariah 4 

Wed., July 24 John 4:27-42 1 Chronicles 16:7-43 Zechariah 5 

Thursday, July 25 John 4:43-54 1 Chronicles 17 Zechariah 6 

Friday, July 26 John 5:1-18 1 Chronicles 18-19 Zechariah 7 

Saturday, July 27 John 5:19-47 1 Chronicles 20:1-22:1 Zechariah 8 

If you have an      
announcement for 
the bulletin,  
please see Vanessa 
at the office or call 
834-6596 by noon 
on Thursday. 

Updating our Prayer Requests Listing 
A new process for adding names to our bulletin was implemented in November 
2017. This process will ensure that permissions are received for names to be pub-
licly added to our bulletin, the accurate spelling of names, and sufficient space is 
available for names to be added to our Prayer Requests in a timely manner.  
 
It is a privilege for us to uplift others in prayer. If you or a family member or 
friend would like to have their name added to our Prayer Requests Listing in the 
bulletin, please complete a "Prayer Request Form" and submitted to one of the 
following local officers: Roma Whittle, CS; Major Lloyd George, CSM; or Clau-
dette Hillier, ASM. Copies of the forms are available at the back of the church or 
from one of the local officers listed.  
 
Please note, when special prayer is no longer needed, we ask that you let us know. 
Thank you for understanding as we move forward in providing an accurate list of 
special prayer requests where the necessary permissions to publicly release the 
names have been given.   

PRAYER is a vital part of the CBS Corps!  Please join us as we pray on: 

Sundays at 7:00am - Men’s Prayer Meeting - meet around the alter in the         
Sanctuary.  

Sundays at 10:30am - in the nursery room. 

Wednesdays at 7:00pm – in the Sanctuary. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Andrea Poole Don Nippard Judy Ryan Rudy Porter 

Annie Barrett Frank Taylor Rod Bussey Shirley & Rendall 
Baggs 

Bert Osmond Jean Ellsworth Ross Peyton Violet Pilgrim 

Claude & Mary Lou 
Crews Jillian Rowsell Roy & Brooke Perry Zack Dawe 

CBS Corps Contact Information 

 
Corps Officers: Majors Chris & Claudette Pilgrim, 764-7062 

E-mail: chris_pilgrim@can.salvationarmy.org 

E-mail: claudette_pilgrim@can.salvationarmy.org 

Administrative Assistant:  Vanessa Loveless, 351-4677 

E-mail:  vanessa_loveless@can.salvationarmy.org 
 

Office:  834-6596 Church Hall:  834-2373   

Office Summer Hours:  Mon-Thurs 9am-4pm (Closed 12:30-1pm)  

Fri 9am-1pm (closed for remainder of the day) 

P.O. Box 14147, Station Manuels, NL   A1W 3J1 

Corps Sergeant Major:  Major Lloyd George, 697-1100 

E-mail:  Lloyd_George@can.salvationarmy.org                                                                       

Asst. Corps Sergeant Major:  Claudette Hillier, 725-7850 

E-mail:  cdhillier@nl.rogers.com 

Pastor for New Believers & New Comers: Major Calvin Fudge 

Cell 770-1438     E-mail: cfudge1951@gmail.com 

Young Peoples’ Sergeant Major:  Charlene Butler, 770-1572 

E-mail:  wdbjsmom@gmail.com 

Corps Treasurer:   Major Wilson Perrin, 743-0094 

E-mail:  Wilson_Perrin@can.salvationarmy.org 

Thrift Store Manager:  Karen Snook, 834-2713 

E-mail:  cbsthriftstore@gmail.com 

The Salvation Army Conception Bay South Corps 

Heart To God—Hand To Man 
July 21, 2019 

Welcome!   
Thank you for worshipping with us today! 

May God richly bless you! 



 

Open Air Ministry 
Our Open air services will resume this evening at 6 PM on the church park-
ing lot. In the event of inclement weather, the services will take place in the 
Sanctuary. Open air services will continue for the months of July and Au-
gust. Everyone is welcome to attend! Please note: Open Air services are 
not able to be live streamed but will be recorded and posted to the 
Corps Facebook page. 

Welcome Sunday: July 21st, 2019 
 

Please join us in welcoming 
Majors Chris & Claudette Pilgrim           
& their family to the CBS Corps. 

 
11 AM—Welcome and Installation Service;   

      6 PM—Open Air Service 
Following our evening service, we will have a meet and greet in 
the YP Hall. Please bring along cookies, sandwiches, or other 

treats to share in this time of fellowship together.  
Please be in prayer for our new Corps Officers and their family in 

these days of transition. Emily and Brandon have joined Majors Chris 
and Claudette in CBS while Timothy will remain in Guelph to      

continue his education.  

Annual Flower Service 

The Annual Flower Service will take place on Sunday, August 

11th at 2:30 PM at The Salvation Army Cemetery, Readers Hill 

Road. Special donation envelopes will be available.  

*Please note: there will not be an evening service on this date.* 

MAIN OFFICE SUMMER HOURS  

Starting this Monday, July 22nd, the main office hours will change to: 

Monday-Thursday 9 AM-4 PM (closed 12:30-1:00 PM) 

Friday 9AM-1PM (closed for the remainder of the day) 

Outside office hours, please contact 351-4677 and someone will be sure to take your call.  
CULTIVATE: Christ Centered Others Focused Disciples  

Children, Youth & Family Ministry 
September 27-29, 2019  

Registration $50 
SANL Divisional Leadership Development Weekend Twin Ponds Camp 
With special guests: Major Terence Hale-Territorial Youth Secretary, 
Sheryl Slous-Youth & Children's Ministry Consultant, and Kevin Slous-

Territorial Director of Discipleship.  
Register Online: www.sanlcamping.ca 

We need your help! We are currently in need of people to join us in all 
areas of Multi-Media Ministry. To get started training in Multi-Media 
please see the Coordinator for each area of Ministry.  
The current areas of ministry where we need help with:  
1. Power Point - Amy Batten 
2. Live Streaming - Roxanne Tucker 
3. Sound - Lester Ward 
All areas of Multi-Media play a vital role in the Ministry of the CBS 
Corps. Would you prayerfully consider the giving of your time in Ser-
vice at the  CBS Corps? If you have any questions, please see Claudette 
Hillier, ASM. 

VBS 2019 — Thank you! Thank you!   
 Thank you for your donations to this year’s VBS Mission Project: “Give 
Babies in Zambia a Heathy Start! All proceeds raised at the CBS Corps 
will be donated to the World Vision and will be used to provide care, edu-
cation, and monitoring to women and children all over Zambia.  A $10 do-
nation will help women and children in communities throughout Zambia 
for the first 1000 days of life! For the remainder of the month of July, 
we will accept donations for the Operation Kid-to-Kid Mission Pro-

ject. Please place your donation in an envelope in the collection plate 
marked “VBS Mission Project”. 

SAVE THE DATE! Almeta & Lester Ward’s Farewell Sunday 

Sunday, August 18th, 2019 

Following the morning service please join us in sharing in fellowship for a 
potluck lunch in the YP Hall. 

Candidates Lester and Almeta have been accepted as  Cadets of the 
‘Messengers of Grace’  session. They will begin training in September, 2019 

at the College for Officers Training, in Winnipeg.  

May God bless them! 


